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Office of Asset Sales and IT Outsourcing

Chief Executive
Burns Centre


28 National Circuit


FORREST  ACT  2603
Ms Helen Donaldson

Secretary

Finance and Public Administration References Committee

Parliament House 

CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Ms Donaldson

Inquiry into Whole of Government IT Outsourcing Initiative

In your letter of 1 February 2001, you advised that the Committee had considered OASITO’s response to the request to provide evaluation reports.  You mentioned in your letter that the Clerk of the Senate had indicated that documents disclosed to the Committee would be subject to parliamentary privilege and therefore would not raise concerns about the risk of litigation to the Commonwealth.

OASITO agrees that documentation submitted to the Committee in response to its request would be subject to parliamentary privilege and, as the Clerk noted, “cannot be impeached or questioned before any court or tribunal, and nor can it be used against a party in any proceedings relevant or irrelevant.”  

However, we are of the view that the application of this privilege does not fully insulate the Commonwealth from legal action.

Notwithstanding the fact that the content of documents submitted to the Committee may be subject to privilege, the nature and substance of the content may be revealed in the process.  This raises a significant risk that armed with the knowledge of such information, aggrieved tenderers may seek other avenues, including discovery, to obtain copies of the evaluation reports or parts of them and, potentially, other sensitive documentation or information relating to the reports.  This concern is coupled with the knowledge that disclosure of the evaluation reports may be commercially damaging to the tenderers involved.  This concern relates to the contents of the reports generally and most specifically to the information relating to the technical solution and pricing contained therein.

This is foreshadowed in your letter where you indicated that the Clerk concluded that “disclosure of the reports by other means and in other contexts may well put the Commonwealth in breach of its contractual obligations and expose it to risk of litigation”.  The Clerk has recognised the very real risk that OASITO is seeking to avoid.

As a result, it is OASITO’s preference not to provide the evaluation reports to the Senate Committee, as advised to the Committee at the public hearing on 7 February 2001, as it may not be in the public interest.

In response to the Committee’s requests at the public hearing, OASITO is reviewing the evaluation reports to specify the extent of confidential information contained in them.  I will advise you of the outcome as soon as possible.

Yours sincerely,

Ross Smith

8 February 2001
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